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Minutes of the Faculty Meeting

January 16, 2008
Seminar 2 D 1105 1-3 p.m.

Call to Order
Stephen Beck called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m.

Announcements
Stephen announced that the January 30th faculty meeting would be rescheduled to January 23rd in order to avoid conflicts with the Focus the Nation events on the 30th.  Matt Smith announced that there would be opportunities for the faculty to provide feedback on the draft accreditation self-study in a variety of ways in the coming weeks (including the faculty meeting discussion to be held in governance groups on February 6th.)  Art Costantino announced that this year’s Day of Absence activities will be held on February 8th and the Day of Presence activities will be held on February 13th.  He encouraged the faculty to support students wishing to attend these activities.

Anti-Smoking Resolution

Stephen announced that the resolution would not be presented at this meeting but rather one in the near future.

Focus the Nation Faculty Resolution

Karen Gaul presented the faculty with a Resolution in Support of the Focus the Nation event at The Evergreen State College on January 30th (page 2 of the faculty meeting agenda packet).  Two friendly amendments were proposed: 1) Since the events include organizations from outside of the Olympia area, the faculty asked that instead of “Olympia” the resolution be changed to refer to “The Community of Southwestern Washington.”  It was also suggested that the references to “Global Warming” be changed to something like “Global Warming due to human causes.” Both friendly amendments were accepted.  The faculty voted on the Resolution and if passed unanimously.
After the vote, Zoltan Grossman pointed out that the faculty involved in the Focus the Nation events are very interested in getting feedback from the students about what they learned from the activities.
The Iraqi Student Project at Evergreen - Resolution
Evergreen student Hudson Munoz presented The Iraqi Student Project at Evergreen to the faculty, and asked that they pass a resolution in support of it.  The proposal called for the college to offer three full tuition waivers plus room and board to qualified students for the duration of their undergraduate degrees.  The additional money that would be needed for visas, transportation, etc. would be raised from other community organizations.  The following points were raised in the discussion:

· The Update to the Strategic Plan includes a focus on International Studies that would be consistent with this proposal.

· The proposal gives credence to the college’s Five Foci, particularly to Learning Across Significant Differences, Collaborative Learning, Linking Theory with Practical Applications, and Personal Engagement.
· The National Iraqi Student Project would screen applicants for language proficiency and ability to meet the college’s admissions standards.
· It was clarified that these students would not be coming as refugees but on student visas: they would not be seeking refugee status.

· It was clarified that there is no real precedent for what is being proposed here.  (For instance, the support given to students who were victims of Katrina was much more modest in size and scope.  The students’ housing application fees were waived, for instance, but they still had to pay for their housing.)

· It was suggested that perhaps the scope of the proposal should be broadened to include students from other areas in a more comprehensive humanitarian effort.

· The need to assess the costs involved was expressed; there are currently no unused tuition waivers available for these students, so the costs would be born by the College Budget.  A ballpark figure of $100,000 per student was cited as an estimate of what the cost would be for four years of education at Evergreen.  

Hudson pointed out that the student group did not bring this to the faculty merely to get a resolution passed, but also to ask for the faculty’s active support for the project.

The faculty voted on and passed the resolution in support of the Iraqi Student Project (48 yes, 3 no, 13 abstentions.)

Long-Term Visiting and Adjunct Faculty Appointment Policy Proposal (Discussion)
The LTVAFAP DTF (Julia Zay, David McAvity, Nita Rinehart, Joe Tougas, Steve Blakeslee, Ann Storey and Stacey Davis) presented this policy proposal to the faculty for discussion (included in the handout for the faculty meeting agenda.)  The faculty will vote on whether to forward this policy proposal to the bargaining team at the next faculty meeting.  The following were discussed:
· The criteria for eligibility for the various categories of faculty affected by the policy are in the policy itself, not in the current faculty handbook.

· It was said that the current situation, in which many faculty who are on non-continuing contracts are teaching at the college, is partially caused by the level of curricular autonomy that the continuing faculty enjoy.
· It was clarified that adjunct faculty on 3-year contracts (as described in the policy) who take leave to accept visiting faculty positions would take that leave during the three-year contract.  The contract is not extended by a year.
· Concern was expressed that appointments made under this policy would trump hires prioritized in the Hiring Priorities process.
· It was pointed out that the idea of this policy is to reduce the number of contingent faculty teaching at the college; it is not intended to create a pattern of appointments well into the future.

· It was pointed out that the Visitors who get hired year after year are in some ways the most interdisciplinary of the faculty, and yet the Hiring Priorities process endorses disciplinary hiring practices.

· It was pointed out that another reason why visitors are needed in the curriculum is because not enough faculty agree to teach in first-year programs, or they take leave without pay with little warning, etc.  It was argued that for this appointment policy to work the continuing faculty need to give up some of this flexibility.  There is, for instance, a need to create programs at the last minute almost every year based on exigencies of student demand.  This problem is currently solved through hiring visiting faculty.  If those are not available, would a certain number of continuing faculty be willing to remain unassigned every year until it is known where they are needed to teach?

· The importance of the 3-year contract, and the security it provides, was expressed.
· It was pointed out that giving the adjuncts 3-year contracts would be beneficial to the students as well, since it will allow for longer-term curricular planning.  Students will be able to know that certain courses will be available to them beyond that particular year.
· It was clarified that this proposal includes a 2% reduction of the RIF cushion.
· It was acknowledged that the primary cost of the policy would be faculty flexibility.  Faculty may have to be willing to leave programs they helped to plan to join other ones in which they are more needed.

· The DTF was asked to change the language of the policy to incorporate parts of the curriculum not specifically covered under the term “daytime curriculum” – The Tacoma program, the Graduate programs, etc.
· It was pointed out that other schools are now also moving to reduce the number of non-continuing faculty they employ in favor of more continuing faculty lines.

Hiring Priorities DTF Process
Paul Przybylowicz gave the faculty a briefing on the Hiring Priorities DTF work.  Some of this work will be conducted in the next few faculty meetings in Governance Groups.

Adjourn

Stephen adjourned the meeting at 3:00.

